Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd, Roy  $L_{\text{O}}$ well and Betty Hooper. Many Inventory Forms were received.

Armand Hebert came in to question what the activity was on the Raskiewicz property on River Road. He had heard rumors that a crusher was to be used in a gravel removal operation and he was upset. He said he had no objections to the crusher if a sprinkler was used for dust contbol. He was informed by Sel. Mansfield that the Selectmen are scheduled to meet with commsel in this matter.

Mr. Kenneth Doonan came in to see if it were possible to divide the property owned by him and the town of New Boston in which the deed reads each party as owner of the land with undivided interest. Sel. Mansfield said in order to do this, the property must be subdivided. He added that he felt Mr. Doonan's suggestion should first be brought before the Conservation Commission. Mr. Doonan agreed to all this and hoped some arrangement could be met.

Mr. Grimard came in for advise on Current Use. Sel. Todd obliged.

Dana Mason & Bob Thurston came in to discuss the new Town Shed and expressed interest in bidding on the job.

Walter Leach, Jr. came in to ask to buy about 200 y ards of gravel from the dump area. The Selectmen will check into the matter and report back by next Thursday.

Forest Fire Warden, James Dodge, brought in 5 names of volunteers to burning write fire 2 permits.